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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

MAY 2022 
Monday 30th May—Friday 3rd 

June—Half Term Holiday 

 

JUNE 2022 
Tuesday 14th —Open Morning 

Thursday 23rd —Open Morning 

Thursday 30th —Catalyst Information 

Evening 

Thursday 16th—New Parents’ 

Information Evening 

Wednesday 22nd—Head teachers’ 

parent forum 

 

For more information visit 

www.novahreodacademy.org.uk   

Welcome to our June newsletter. 
 
We have had another exciting month at Nova. The Under 
16s Boys Football team did fantastically well to reach the 
Swindon Schools cup final which was played at Cirencester 
Town FC. Though they eventually lost 4-2, there were many 
excellent individual performances and we are proud of their 
efforts. We had six scholars represent Nova at a swimming 
gala in May. This was a considerably smaller team than 
other schools, but all our swimmers performed excellently 
to achieve a high-placed finish in the competition. Our Year 
7 and 8 scholars had the opportunity to watch the acclaimed 
Smashed Live performance, which deals with a range of 
social issues. Alongside this, Year 10 visited the Prime 
Theatre and our SuperNova boxing club has started with 
strong attendance. 
 
Our Year 11 scholars are now well into their GCSE exams and 
are continuing to work with drive in our revision sessions. 
During the first three weeks of June, all Year 7-10 scholars 
will take the Best in Everyone 2 assessments. At the end of 
July, we have both a Y7-9 Academic Review Day and a Y10 
Parents Evening. More information will follow shortly. 
I hope you enjoy reading through the newsletter and finding 
out more about life at Nova.         

Dan Hudson  
Senior Vice Principal 



Epraise League Table 

 Total points Attendance 

1st   

2nd   

3rd   

4th   

Epraise top students this week 

THE WORLD AROUND US 

Each week in the 
World Around Us, 
tutor groups talk 
through a new 
topic based on 
what is happening 
in the world and 
around school. At 
the end of each 
discussion, 
scholars are 
invited to vote 
based on their own 
opinion. Each new 
week starts with a 
discussion of the 
previous week's 
results. 



Orion House Update  

Being back in vertical house tutor 
groups and having face to face 
assemblies has been wonderful so 
far. Orion have persevered and 
remained in first place for 
attendance (the more you come in 
the higher the chance to earn DISC 

points and maintain a high standard of learning) as 
well as top of the House Championships. With the 
other houses battling it out against us for 250 
weekly competition points and 100 weekly ALT 
points, we cannot relax and get too confident 
about the House Championship trophy being OURS, 
not UNTIL it has only RED ribbons on it at the end 
of the year.  

We have had many successes in the Spring terms, 
from Mrs Evans winning the termly Thursday night 
quiz, to the various Friday challenge wins, ALT 
weeks where we’ve dominated the attendance 
league tables, and more recently winning Giant 
Jenga AGAIN.  

Despite our best effort and perseverance, we 
haven’t won the Times Table Challenge (which 
went to Cygnus) nor did we win the University 
Challenge (which Aquila won) so the next chance of 
winning 1000 points will be the next tutor time 
contest! I am still so proud of all of Orion House, 
we are the house others want to beat and we 
display excellent camaraderie even if we do not get 
an outcome we want.  In the meantime, if 
everyone works hard to earn star slips, DISC points 
and even DISC postcards, as well as putting their 
best foot forward for Friday competitions, we will 
maintain a healthy lead.  

We have 15 Orion students who are very close to 
attaining their Bronze Charter Award, there are 
numerous ways to attain the Charter Award 
Certificates. Well done to our Orion Scholars who 
have embodied what it means to be a Nova 
scholar, I hope we have many more Orion students 
attaining the Bronze or even Silver Award very 
soon! 

Now is the time Year 7s to Year 10s, to boost your 
Drive and Scholarship to prepare well for the end 
of year BiE2s coming up. Some fantastic scholarship 

has been displayed by Orion 6 who were the Best 
Tutor in House for Week 30 in the Sparx 
leaderboards. Many of you have attained your level 
up certificates, which is only possible due to the 
excellent Scholarship and Drive you have displayed. 
This summer term means Year 11 have their GCSEs, 
I want to wish you all the very best of luck. Keep 
working hard and put in the effort to attain your 
aspirational grades.  

Mrs Malik 
Head of Orion House 



Boys football 

Both our U16 and Year 9 football 
teams reached the finals in 
competitions this term. This is a 
fantastic achievement for both teams 
after not being able to play during the 
pandemic. Unfortunately neither team 
got the results they wanted in their 
final but gave impressive 
performances throughout the season 
and can be very proud of themselves.   



Outstanding Results At Swimming Gala 

Six Nova scholars represented the school in the Wiltshire Schools’ swimming gala at Clarendon Pool last 
week.  
 
This was the first time Nova have taken part in this competition and our scholars were sensational!  
Despite only having 6 competitors, Nova finished in 6th place out of 14 schools! They were also delighted 
to meet 2 x Paralympic Gold Medallist and 4 x world champion Stephanie Millward MBE. 

  
It was also fantastic to have scholars taking part who haven’t previously represented the school in sport.  

Stand out results ... 
 

Evan  
1st in Wiltshire 50m free 

1st 50m back 
 

Etta  
3rd in Wiltshire 50m 

free 
 
 

Finlay 
2nd in Wiltshire 50m 

free  
4th in 50m fly 

 

 
 

Josh  
3rd in Wiltshire 50m 

breaststroke  
3rd 50m fly 

 
Betina  

1st in Wiltshire 50m fly  
2nd 50m back 

 
Mateusz, Finlay, Evan & 

Josh  
2nd in Wiltshire 4 x 2 

freestyle relay 



We are Proud Of... 

 
Zack (Year 9 Aquila) who has 
been offered a place on the 
Leicester Tigers Rugby 
Tournament. This is a last 
minute placement to run 
alongside his Bath Rugby 
Development Programme.  
He  is also taking part in a 
Bath Rugby Development 
Programme festival where we 
will find out if he is invited 
back to the U15s season for 
Bath. Zack plays for 
Supermarine RFC who 
recently came 2nd in their 
group in the tournament.  

 

Ex-Nova scholar Xander who 
left us in 2021 has been 
appointed Head Boy at GWA 
Sixth form. We wish him well in 
his new role representing the 
student body and supporting 
the development of the school.  

Xander was a head of the Nova 
school council  from 2020 to 
2021. We wish him every 
success in his new role. 



Smashed Live 

Year 7 and Year 8 attended a live theatre experience in school which was both fun and thought 
provoking. Smashed Live is a national performance project focusing on alcohol awareness and how to 
tackle the issue with positive thinking. The story followed a group of friends and the damage that alcohol 
caused to them, their friendship and their families.  

I enjoyed the 

performance in the 

theatre about alcohol 

awareness.  Even though 

it was a serious topic 

they still managed to 

make it fun and hilarious. 

The best bit was when 

the character Mal got 

really drunk.  

It’s a good idea to have 

this sort of show in 

schools because it 

teaches teens about the 

dangers of underage 

drinking” 

Courtney, Year 8 



Creative Constellations 

 

Year 5 pupils from Haydonleigh Primary and Haydon 

Wick Primary School joined us for creative arts and 

storytelling workshops last week.  

We were very proud of our Year 7 house reps who 

provided lots of support to the pupils and helped us 

deliver the workshops. 

“Please take many 

photos of me so that my 

mum can see how good 

this school is. I can’t 

believe I could do this in 

Art!” 

Frankie Mae, year 5 

“This school is good. I like 

it very much and they 

have the best cookies!” 

Sofia, year 5 





Illustration Workshop 

On Tuesday 17th May two of our 
students, Szantal year 8 and Ola year 9, 
attended an illustration workshop run by 
Steve Antony at The Deanery School. 
They were joined by students from the 
Deanery, Great Western Academy, 
Highworth Warneford, Lawn Academy, 
Dorcan Academy, St Joseph’s and 
Ridgeway. Steve was born in Swindon, 
went to college locally to study 
illustration and is Swindon Libraries 
Patron to Children’s Reading Services. 
Steve spoke about how he was inspired 
by art when he was younger to get 
creative. He also told the students that 
he is colour blind so only chooses a few 
colours when deciding what ones to use 
or his Designer and Editor will make 
suggestions. To get ideas he told them 
that he reads the news and listens to 
what is going on around him when he is 
out in different places. He got 
students to use their senses to 
come up with one word which 
he asked them to write down. 
These words were put in a box, 
mixed up and then given out to 
different students randomly. He 
asked them then to build from 
this word by thinking of things 
associated with it. They then 
spent the workshop building on 
this one word to create an 
illustration.  

“I enjoyed listening to 
advice of a professional 
to help me get better at 
drawing myself. It was 
an amazing experience 
that helped me discover 

my imagination and 
creativity. I really 

enjoyed drawing my 
character and seeing 

the stories come to life. 
I would love to do it 

again!” 

Szantal, Year 8 

“I enjoyed the fact 
that we got to 

share ideas with 
the rest of the 
group and see 

how their drawing 
was coming 

along. Towards 
the end we got to 

ask questions 
about the 

illustrators work 
and the different 

techniques he 
uses when 

illustrating from a 
text. I also liked 
that everyone 

was included and 
that before we did 

the individual 
task, the whole 

group got to 
come up with 

ideas and 
different scenes.”  

Ola, Year 9 





Supernova 

On 15th May we had our very first Boxing Club session. 
 
There was a very good turnout and it is so good to see so many girls taking an interest in boxing!  
 
Everyone who took part did extremely well and I was really impressed with the way everyone listened 
and joined in, see you on Mondays after school in the gym! 

Mr Barkham 





Prime Theatre Workshop 

Scholars in Year 8,9 and 10 enjoyed a workshop with Laura from Prime Theatre. Year 8 scholars had an 
introduction to melodrama, while Year 9 and 10 scholars worked on devising productions. Great fun!   



SEN News 







FORTHCOMING EVENTS 


